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FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA, January 31, 2022 — the Columbia 9-1-1 Communications District, Oregon (Columbia 9-
1-1) has retained Federal Engineering, Inc. (FE) to assess alternatives to replace the District’s existing radio 
system, provide independent recommendations and analyze radio vendor proposals. 
 
Mr. Rajit Jhaver, FE Director said: “FE has a long history of supporting first responders in the State of Oregon 
and our consultants have an in-depth knowledge of the local environment. We understand the distinctive 
conditions of the region, political influences, and the geographical terrain. Our team will work with Columbia 9-
1-1 to develop a customized alternatives analysis that best meets the District’s unique needs, while drawing 
upon insights gained from similar projects in the region, as well as our team’s proven track record of reviewing 
vendor proposals to assess compliance to client requirements.” 
 
Mr. Mike Fletcher Executive Director of the Columbia 9-1-1 Communications District provided additional details: 
”We are glad to have Federal Engineering on our team as we embark on the next chapter of our radio system. 
For several years, Columbia 9-1-1 has been exploring alternatives to replace its 20-year-old Motorola VHF 
simulcast system to best meet stakeholder and District requirements. The existing Columbia 9-1-1 system, which 
the District owns, is used by 12 public safety agencies with 300-400 radios. Users are experiencing problems 
with noise and interference. The District is considering four upgrade alternatives and is looking for an 
independent evaluation of those alternatives: join the Clark Regional Emergency Services Agency (CRESA) 800 
MHz system, join the Washington County Consolidated Communications Authority (WCCCA) 800 MHz system, 
build a stand-alone Columbia 9-1-1 VHF system, or build a stand-alone Columbia 9-1-1 700 MHz system. We 
are looking forward to recommendations from FE as to which alternative will best meet the needs of our system 
users.” 
 
Federal Engineering is a leading, nationwide firm providing analysis, design, procurement, and implementation 
support for public safety and public service communications involving traditional VHF, UHF, 700 MHz, 800 MHz, 
900 MHz, and 4.9GHz mobile radio systems as well as LTE and CBRS. These services complement FE’s wide 
range of dispatch center consulting services in NG911, PSAPs, RTTCs, ECCs, and EOCs. FE’s cybersecurity 
practice helps our clients defend against today’s complex and ever-changing threat landscape. FE also serves 
as trusted advisors to assist clients in understanding emerging services such as FirstNet and the impacts on 
their current and future plans.  Since 1983, FE has completed thousands of communications projects for 46 state 
governments, as well as numerous local and federal government clients.   
 
In addition to its public sector work, Federal Engineering provides design and implementation support services 
for voice, data, and video networks used in the transportation, utilities, aerospace, finance, education, publishing, 
and computer services industries.  FE’s certified independence ensures that clients receive objective, unbiased 
consulting services that are not influenced by any technology, product, vendor, or approach. 
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